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March 11, 2024 

 

Mr. Alan Mayberry 

Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety 

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE East Building 

Washington, D.C. 20590-0001 

 

[ 

 

 

[Delivery Method - via e-mail] 

 

 

Re: Docket Number PHMSA 2016-0158- Tennessee Gas Pipeline Interstate Gas Company, LLC. Withdrawal of 

Special Permit 

  

Dear Mr. Mayberry: 

On April 11, 2022, PHMSA granted a special permit (Docket No. PHMSA-2016-0158) waiving compliance with 49 CFR 

192.611(a) and (d), 192.619(a), and 192.5 for four segments: KM Segments 404,418,419, and 420. TGP appreciates 

PHMSA’s consideration and the granting of Special Permit PHMSA-2016-0158. 

KM Segment 404 was replaced on August 28, 2024. Additionally, KM Segments 418, 419, and 420 have been reclassified 

from Class 3 to Class 1 due to their transition to non-habitable structures. Consequently, TGP no longer requires the 

previously granted waiver for compliance with 49 CFR 192.611(a) and (d), 192.619(a), and 192.5 for the aforementioned 

segments. TGP respectfully requests the resolution and closure of PHMSA-2016-0158. 

Please respond with comments or approval. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (713) 420-2609 or email me at 

Zach_Ragain@kindermorgan.com. 
 

Director – Engineering, Codes & Standards 

 
 

 

CC: Mr. James Urikso 

Director, Southern Region 

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 

230 Peachtree Street NW, Suite 2100 

Atlanta, GA 30303 

mailto:Zach_Ragain@kindermorgan.com

